S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 16th September 2013 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr A Evans, Mr D Steward-Brown, Rev D Tate, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Dr Outred, Mr Walters, Mr C Abbs, Mr Parker, Mr Marrow and Dr P Tasker. 

Apologies:  Mr D Price, Miss D Scott, Mr I Jordan, Mrs Borrman and Mr R Gardner 
In the absence of Mr Price, all members were happy for Mr Adrian Parker to Chair the evenings meeting. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 2nd September 2013:  

These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Parker, seconded by Mr Evans with all members in favour, they were signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial:  Mr Clapham stated that he has an interest as he lives at Ullswater Avenue and his fence is boundary to the possible proposed development. 

Mr Marrow spoke regarding the meeting held on 3rd September 2013 with Mr Alan Gomm, the LDF Team Manager. Mr Marrow stated that he was not impressed by a comment which had been made regarding his under croft. 
Members acknowledged Mr Marrows upset.

4.  To report back from Topic Discussion groups: 
Mr Parker spoke regarding the Borough Councils Preferred Options consultation and stated that the current consultation period would finish on 4th October 2013. 

Mr Parker explained that he had produced and circulated three documents which needed to be discussed at the Project Group meeting. It was explained that the Borough Council, within their documents had made an opening statement describing the village of South Wootton. Mr Parker stated that he had made some amendments to this statement. 

Mrs Cornwell read out an e-mail received from Mr Robert Gardner. She also read out suggested comments/amendments to the document received from Mr Ivan Jordan. Members discussed fully the amended statement and noted any corrections.
Mr Parker had also produced comments on the draft Development Briefs in the KLWNBC consultation July 2013. (Draft Policy KNIGHTS HILL and SWOOTTON1, Land west of South Wootton, Hall Lane) These comments were also discussed fully by the Project Group.

Mrs Cornwell explained that Mr Parker would make the agreed amendments to each of the documents and these would be circulated to all members of the Parish Council before 30th September 2013 for ratification. 

Mr Clapham informed members that a survey is currently being undertaken at Reffley Wood. He explained that the survey is looking at a rare kind of bat which roosts in trees.

Dr Outred stated that he had contacted the Practice Manager of a large Doctor’s Surgery in Kings Lynn. He stated that NHS England has a regional and a district organisation which would deal with future structures of Doctor’s Surgeries. 
Dr Outred said that he would be meeting with the Practice Manager again and would provide further information to the Project Group in due course.

Comment was made that there would be space at the existing Wootton’s practice for a modest expansion; however it was thought that a new expandable surgery may be better.

Rev Tate asked how the comments on the draft Development Briefs would fit in to the objection submissions.

Mrs Cornwell stated that Mr James Alflatt from Bidwells would like them to be incorporated into the submission he is producing.

After discussion, members felt that South Wootton Parish Council should also submit each of the documents separately.

5. To discuss any other Neighbourhood Plan issues: 
Mr Parker explained that the final document to be discussed was the Policies for Housing. He explained that Rev Tate, Mr Clapham and Mrs Banks had met to discuss each of the Policies. All members had received a copy of the amendments.
The Project Group discussed each Policy and the necessary amendments were noted. Rev Tate agreed to make the amendments and circulate to all members   before 24th September 2013 for ratification. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35pm. 

6. Next meeting: To be held on Tuesday 24th September 2013 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

24th September 2013
   




          
Chairman

